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Meeting Notes

Chairperson: Nancy Alterio, Executive Director of the Disabled Persons Protection Commission


Jane Ryder, Commissioner, Department of Developmental Services
Members attending: Margaret Abrams, John Anton, Valerie Bradley, 
 Anne Fracht, Julie Flaherty, Robin Foley, Lindsay Foley, Jeff Keilson, Andrea Lunden, Karla Murphy, John Nadworney, Barbara Pandolfi, Jeffrey Paquette, 
Tom Sannicandro, Leo Sarkissian, Julie Westwater
Members attending by conference call:  Leslie Kinney, Kimberly Truong
Members not attending:  Carol Brown, Leia Brown, Gail Gillespie, Jeffrey Paquette
Guests and DDS Staff:  Alixe Bonardi (by conference call) Laney Bruner-Canhoto, 
Deborah Flaschen, Janet George, Cariann Harsh, Pamela Hickey, Frances Hogan,  Betsy Irwin, Brian Kremer, Thomas Lane, Henan Li, Beverly McGovern,
Elizabeth Morse, Terry O’Hare, Anne Marie Stanton, Ed Wilson, Mary Barry

Opening Comments 
Nancy Alterio, Chairperson and Executive Director of the Disabled Persons Protection Commission
Nancy Alterio asked the Board for acceptance of the meeting notes from the September 5th meeting. The notes were accepted with no comments.

Commissioner Jane Ryder shared that there have been five Town Meetings across the State and at each meeting self-direction was discussed. Participants were very interested in self-direction, particularly those persons with autism and those newly eligible for DDS services.

She asked members to read the annual report which is included in the packets.

Commissioner Ryder also announced that Tom Lane will be both a member of the Board and the point person at Central Office for Self-Direction. 
MASS Report
Anne Fracht, President Massachusetts Advocates Standing Strong

Anne introduced Brian Kremer, new Director of MASS. He shared his background, past experience and his strong interest in this work. He is looking forward to a partnership with the Board.
Anne provided an update on the recent MASS projects including: 

· Supported Decision-making trainings 
· Presentation to the DD Council 

· Voter trainings 

·  Annual Conference- September 15

The conference, held at the DCU Center in Worcester was very well-attended with approximately 600 participants and relevant presentations. MASS may need to look for a different venue for next year’s conference. Anne will keep the Board informed.
Central Office Self-Determination Leadership
Jane Ryder, Commissioner, Department of Developmental Services
Thomas Lane, Deputy Assistant Commissioner for Policy, Planning, and Children’s Services, DDS
Tom Lane said how excited he is to take on the important role as point-person at Central Office for Self Direction and as a member of this Board. His goals include:
· To engage the Board and all DDS and agency partners in the development of a strategic plan for Self-Directed services and with PDP and AWC;
· To standardize operating procedures for PDP and AWC and to develop manuals for each option; 

· To develop an outreach/marketing campaign for Self Direction, including a Logo to link  all Self-Direction information and materials; 
· To continue oversight of all aspects of PPL including linkage to Regional Managers and Support Brokers.

Commissioner Ryder thanked Gail Gillespie and Terry O’Hare for their valuable leadership and organizational work on the implementation of the Real Lives Law with the SD Board.
HSRI Year Two Evaluation 
Val Bradley, Human Services Research Institute and SDAB Member

Henan Li, Human Services Research Institute

Val Bradley presented the Year Two Evaluation of the Real Lives Evaluation. 

A 21-page PowerPoint summary of the full report and a synopsis of the highlights of the report were included with the SD Board’s written materials. 
Val reviewed the leading points of the report and suggested the Board focus on the recommendations.   Henan Li presented an overview of the data included in the report.
 The report generated active discussion, questions and suggestions among the Board members and the DDS staff including the following points:
· There is the challenge of developing standardization among all regions/areas in the implementation of the program while safeguarding the unique, individualized focus of self-direction.

The four Regional Managers, the appointment of the Central Office point-     person and the operations manual currently being developed will help address the need for standardization. The manual will also help describe what is and what is not allowable under the SD model.
· The report documents that the people who participate in self-direction responded with very positive feedback; the model supports people and the changes in their lives.   Part of the current challenge is retro-fitting the model on a service system that was not built to provide self-directed services. 
· The report and the Board highlighted the challenge of budgetary consistency among participants. As part of the national trends, some states tie funding for self-direction to a person’s standardized assessment.  Massachusetts uses a standardized assessment, the Inventory for Client and Agency Planning (ICAP) but the results are based on individual needs, not tied specifically to a budgetary allocation. Equitability, individualization and transparency are goals for a system of budgetary allocations for the model. 
· Conversations with individuals and families should to take place to determine the needs of the persons to determine the individual budgets with flexibility, collaboration and creativity. 

· The “package of supports” needs to include natural supports as well as funded supports.  The Life Course Model from University of Minnesota directs individuals and teams to think about the larger circle of supports.
College of Direct Support (UM) provides on-line courses for staff that support individuals through self-directed services.

·  “Showcase of Self Direction,” the development of a state-wide conference supported by DDS, ARC MASS and families may be helpful in the near future.
· Other questions included: 

Can families with resources private pay for support brokers? 

Can they pay for other self-directed services? 
Can Navigators in Family Support programs be utilized in a creative way?
Are there creative ways the AWC can be used to enable families to pay for discrete self-directed services? 

Val said the HSRI and DDS are looking for feedback on this evaluation and encouraged the Board to continue to provide suggestions and ideas as to how to use this report most effectively.
The third year of the Evaluation will focus on “Outcomes” of the Self Directed model.
Support Broker Development

Pam Hickey, Central/West Region Self-Direction Manager, DDS

Pam presented the highlights of the work for Support Broker development over the last several months including:
· Monthly meetings with support brokers for information and shared success strategies; 

· The “Nuts and Bolts” of working as a Support Broker including PPL;
· Pairing/ mentoring with partner regions then coming together for mutual training and sharing of ideas.

· Review of PPL activities

These activities will continue throughout the next year.
Agency with Choice Workgroup Update

Robin Foley, Assistant Vice President of Seven Hills Family Services

Beverly McGovern, Northeast Region Self-Direction Manager
The Agency With Choice Committee is composed of representatives from three active agencies: Seven Hills (Robin Foley), Communitas (Judy Santa Maria), ARC of Greater Plymouth (Kristine Marquis). Other Committee members are  Gail Gillespie, Brad Keddal, Margaret Van Gelder, Dylan Lattimore, Michelle Harris, Casey Seaman and Beverly McGovern.   This has been a collaborative process on the manual development between DDS and AWC Provider Agencies with regular meetings and profile development since July, 2018.
The highlights of the manual include:
· Importance of the Person Centered approaches

· Comparison of Self Direction Models

· Profiles of AWC Individuals

· Helping families choose an AWC provider-collaborative and thoughtful explanation of the process to the families and individuals.
· Defining the roles of the Area Office, (SC and Support Broker) 

              and the Provider Agency (Service Navigation)

· Samples of the provider agreements

· Individual Support plan-Required assessments

· Frequently Asked Questions

The target audience for the manual is the DDS Area Offices and AWC Providers.
The next manual will be developed for individuals and families.

Trainings will be provided throughout the regions, then with AWC providers.
There are now more new providers of AWC and more choices for individuals and families.

Video Project Update

Self-Determination Promotion Videos

Terry O’Hare, Self-Determination Project Manager, DDS

Terry O’Hare provided an update on the video project under development by Tom Avery. Tom has completed the three promotional videos on self-directed supports which were previewed by the board last spring. We are working with Tom to do some final editing then will make them available on the DDS website and other vehicles. Tom is moving on to other opportunities after he completes these final edits and the Fraud and Abuse Prevention video. DDS will be looking to find other sources to continue the development of professionally produced videos to help promote self-direction and assist in creating training materials related to self-direction. 
Financial Fraud and Abuse Prevention 
Pam Hickey, Central/West Region Self-Direction Manager, DDS 

 Pam has worked with Brad Keddal. Tom Avery and self-advocates to create a draft video of Preventing Financial Abuse and Exploitation.  The storyboard for this project was recently sent to the Advisory Board sub-committee members and the feedback received has been incorporated in the storyboard.
This video is being created for those for whom videos are better learning tools. The goal is for the video to be ready for the board to preview at the next meeting.
Announcement

Leo Sarkissian alerted the Board that there has been a last minute delay in the passing of the Abuse Registry Bill; another group had “piggy-backed” a similar bill to the proposed Abuse Registry legislation.  Continued advocacy is in process.

Public Comment
There were no public comments.

Handouts/ materials distributed by email before the meeting:

SDAB Meeting notes 9-5-18 (Final)

HSRI RL Year 2 Plain Language Summary

HSRI Real Lives Year 2 Report (PowerPoint)
DDS SD Annual Report

Full HSRI Report (distributed at the meeting)
NEXT MEETING: April 3rd   10-12 noon (Date changed due conflicting meetings.) 
Submitted by Mary E. Barry
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